CITY OF SAN ANTONIO CONSENT AGENDA INTERDEPARTMENTAL CORRESPONDENCE DEVELOPMENT SERVICES DEPARTMENT NO.

TO: Mayor and City Council

FROM: Florencio Peña, Director, Development Services Department

THROUGH: Terry M. Brechtel, City Manager

COPY: Christopher J. Brady, Assistant City Manager; File

SUBJECT: Street Name Change from Camino Blanco to Frank Bryant Lane

DATE: May 29, 2003

SUMMARY AND RECOMMENDATIONS

A request to change the street name of "Camino Blanco" to "Frank Bryant Lane" was submitted by Councilman John Sanders. Councilman Sanders would like to honor the late Frank Bryant for his dedication as a City Public Service Board of Trustee member as well as a well-respected member of the local medical community. Mr. Sanders further states "He served our community with exceptional heart and soul and it is appropriate to rename this street in memory of a truly great community leader".

The Street Name Change Committee approved the request at a public hearing held on April 29, 2003. After receiving Unified Development Code approval, as required by ordinance, the Committee elected to forward the request to City Council.

Staff recommends approval.

POLICY ANALYSIS

The U.S. Postal Service voiced no objections to the street name change.

FISCAL IMPACT

The administrative cost of \$400.00 to process this request and the replacement of signs has been paid.

SIGNATURES

Florencio Peña, Director

Development Services Department

Approved:

Christopher J. Brady

Assistant City Manage

Γerry M. Brechte

City Manager

